EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  24.1.01

01.5
Students Proceeding with Supplementary Work (RPT Codes A13 and A14)  (Minute 00.46)

At the previous meeting, the Committee had considered the issue of students being permitted to proceed to the next stage of the course carrying a failed module “in exceptional circumstances”.  Further information had since been received from Academic Registry and it was reported that in the 1999/2000 academic year only 37 full-time undergraduate students (excluding final year students) who failed one module had not been allowed to proceed.  A total of 227 students had been permitted to proceed.  Boards of Examiners seemed generally to use A13 “proceed” rather than A48/A49 “retake” where only one failed module was involved.  The Committee noted that “exceptional circumstances” were rarely cited at Boards of Examiners in such cases. 

AGREED:

i) that it be recommended to Senate that students be permitted to carry a failed module or modules amounting to a maximum of 20 credits at undergraduate level, providing that the module carried was not a prerequisite for a module in the next year of the course;

ii) that course regulations, principles and associated templates be amended accordingly;

iii) that the above change be implemented from the September 2001 Boards.

